
CODSALL PARISH COUNCIL
MINUTES

Planning Meeting  held in the Parish Council Chamber,
Station Road, Codsall on Wednesday 25th June 2008 at 7.00pm.

PRESENT
Councillors J Michell (Chair)

Mrs M Barrow
Mrs P Campbell
M Ewart
Mrs E Forster
R Marshall
Mrs C Millar (Arrived just before item 7) 
S Oatley
G Owen

1. APOLOGIES

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs  Kenyon, Chapman, Stovin 
and Walls.

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

08/00651/FUL – Cllr Oatley, a near neighbour

3. MINUTES

The Minutes of  the  Planning  Meeting  held  on  the  11th  June  2008,  were 
received and unanimously approved by the meeting and immediately signed 
by the Chairman.  Councillor Marshall retrospectively wished to declare an 
interest in Application SS/08/10/636W, which was discussed on the 11th June. 

4. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
Limited to 2 minutes per speaker and 15 minutes overall.

None

5. PLANNING DECISIONS
The  following  Planning  Decisions  from South  Staffordshire  Council  were 
received and noted.

08/00367/FUL   Two storey side extension and detached garage
   25 Oaken Lanes Codsall        Approved

08/00459/COU  New shop front & change of use A1 to A3 (restaurant & café)
   14 Station Road Codsall        Approved

08/00359/ FUL   Single-storey side & rear extension & conservatory
    8 Parkes Avenue Codsall                     Refused

08/00396/FUL   New pitched roof over garage to create additional room, to replace flat roof
    Bell House, Strawmoor Lane, Oaken    Refused



6. PLANNING APPLICATIONS
Resolved that the following recommendations be made to South Staffordshire 
Council:

08/00625/Ful   Porch extension.  6 The Paddock Codsall
Approval

08/00651/FUL Proposed dwelling and garage
Land adjacent Thistle Cottage, Church Lane, Codsall Wood
Approval 
Cllr Oatley took no part in the discussion.

7. Codsall Community High School
Presentation by VIth Form Community Project

The Chairman Cllr John Michell welcomed Jane de Weijer and a small group 
of students who were presenting the project this evening.

With the use of presentation boards, the project team illustrated how they will 
be transforming a 6th Form Common Room into a fundraising room, giving a 
professional focal point for local charities to utilise the skills and equipment 
available to help and direct fundraising activities.   

New furniture and a variety of equipment are required and so far the Project 
Team have raised £5542, of a £8000 requirement.

The project team have a number of projects online, e.g. Raffle, Launch Party 
and a large charity event.

The refurbishment  will  take place over the summer break with the Launch 
Party taking place on the 5th September in time for the new academic year.

The Project team then answered numerous questions raised by Councillors.

The  Chair  thanked  the  Project  Team  for  giving  a  very  professional 
presentation, and that it was a unique and worthwhile facility being offered to 
our local fundraisers, this was endorsed by the meeting.  

Jane de Weijer thanked the meeting for the opportunity to present the project 
this evening.

8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Wednesday 9th July 2008 at 7.30pm
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